MINUTES OF THE HEP-SCD BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING
October 14th, 2015

The meeting of the Hudson Essex Passaic Soil Conservation District was held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act; advance notice was given to the press (Star Ledger Newspaper and The Progress Newspaper) and posted.  The meeting was also advertised on HEP’s website.
Members and public present were as follows:  Supervisors Matt Ward, Mario Tridente, Gray Russell (arrived 7:35 pm), and Jerry Flach; Glen Van Olden, Director; staff members Fran Aguirre, Matt D’Alessandro and Dave Malka; and Dan Mull, District Conservationist, USDA/NRCS.
The public meeting was called to order by Matt Ward at 7:05 p.m.  Mr. Ward thanked the Board and staff for accommodating his schedule and changing the meeting date from 10/1 to 10/14/15.
MINUTES
The minutes from the September 3, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  M/M Mario Tridente, M/S Jerry Flach and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
TREASURERS REPORT
Glen reviewed HEP’s Treasurer’s Report and banking accounts for the month of September 2015.  M/M Mario Tridente, M/S Jerry Flach and passed unanimously to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the month of September 2015.  
SOIL EROSION AND SEDIMENT CONTROL PLANS
Glen Van Olden reviewed the Soil Erosion & Sediment Control Plans certified in September 2015.  M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Mario Tridente and passed unanimously to accept all actions taken on Soil Erosion and Sediment Control Plans certified in the month of September 2015.
CORRESPONDENCE

NJACD 2015 Annual Conservation Partnership Meeting
The 2015 NJ Conservation Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 10/27/2015, at the Rutgers Eco-Complex in Bordentown, NJ.  All supervisors and staff will be attending except Fran Aguirre who will be manning the HEP office.  Discussion ensued regarding the updated agenda which supervisors felt did not reflect NJ SCDs’ specific issues such as conflict resolution, fiscal stability (too much reserve vs. no reserve), and the possibility of merging districts.  Matt Ward reminded the supervisors that it was very important to attend the afternoon business meeting.  Glen was instructed to e-mail Frank Minch to request a report on the fiscal stability of all NJ SCDs and to make sure that at some time during the meeting managers would be given the opportunity to speak.
Glen informed that HEP had nominated Janet Rekesius for the “Technical Achievement” Award.  HEP had also nominated the Hudson County Improvement Authority (HCIA) for the “Outstanding Developer” Award for the Skyway Golf Course in Jersey City.

North Haledon Pollinator Garden
Glen presented photos of the North Haledon Pollinator Demonstration Garden.  Pinelands Nursery in Columbus, NJ had donated some free plants/shrubs to the North Haledon Green Team’s Community Garden for the Pollinator Demonstration garden.  Janet Rekesius, a Passaic County Master Gardener, had coordinated the donation.  Carl Quazza, HEP’s former Chairman, donated his time and vehicle for pick-up and delivery.
Boards of Agriculture Dinner Dance

The Passaic and Essex County Boards of Agriculture 94th Anniversary Beefsteak Dinner Dance will be held on Friday, 11/13/15 at the Brownstone House in Paterson.  Fran Aguirre will coordinate, via e-mail, tickets for HEP supervisors and staff.
Passaic County Agricultural Seminar
This informational meeting regarding what public and private agencies are available to help farmers and people in agriculture was held on 9/29/15 at Camp Hope in West Milford.  Participating agencies included the Passaic County Board of Agriculture, NJ Farm Bureau, USDA-Natural Resource Conservation Service, Rutgers Cooperative Extension, private forestry services, and HEP-SCD.  Approximately forty farmers attended.
SCD Alternate Supervisor 
Glen informed that after HEP’s September meeting, he had e-mailed Frank Minch regarding the possibility of “alternate supervisors” and asked if that would require a legislative change or a rule change.  Frank responded that having alternate supervisors would need to come statutorily.  Glen will speak to Ray Cywinski about including this topic on the agenda for the Annual Conservation Meeting.
CHAPTER 251

Hydrologic and Hydraulic Data Entry

HEP intern, Steven Stephansen, completed the entry of the basin data.  In a memo dated 8/28/15, Glen informed the NJDA and requested payment of the remaining 50% of the funds allocated to the district.  HEP subsequently received payment in the amount of $11,849.80 via electronic transfer on 9/9/15.
Stop Work Orders
Glen issued a Stop Work Order (SWO) for the demolition of the former Preakness Hospital and the former Juvenile Detention Center on Valley View Road in Haledon & Wayne.  The project started without SESC certification.  The SWO was mailed to Anthony DeNova, the Passaic County Administrator.  HEP subsequently received an SESC submission on 9/17/15 and the plan was certified on 9/30/15.  Matt Ward suggested that Glen speak to DeNova and County Counsel, Bill Pascrell, Jr.
City of Paterson
Glen informed that he still had concerns regarding Paterson’s recent lack of cooperation, presumably from recent retirements and the exodus of key staff in the city’s Division of Community Improvements and in the Construction Department.  Glen has not had any response to his 9/2/15 letter to the NJ SSCC and the NJ DCA.  A clerk from Paterson did call Glen today and he informed her of SESC regulations and the non-applicability process.  Mr. Ward recommended putting the mayor and council on notice.  Glen will reach out to Frank Minch first to ascertain if any progress has been made since his inquiry.  
OPRA Request from SmartProcure
A company called SmartProcure submitted OPRA requests to each NJ SCD requesting information regarding purchase orders, vendor information, dates and price of purchases, etc.  The DAG prepared a response which it suggested that districts use to respond to the OPRA request.
GENERAL BUSINESS

80 Orchard Street, Bloomfield – Status
Glen gave an update on the status of the new building.  Final payment was made to Accurate Construction.  The Belgian block was installed in the rear yard/parking area.  The additional parking area was prepped with stone which needs to settle.  The lot will be paved and striped in the next month or so.  A handicapped parking sign will also be installed.    Some final landscaping/shrubbery will also be installed.  
Sale of North Caldwell Property
The closing took place on 8/6/15.  The district received a return of escrow in the amount of $1,496 for water/sewer and Realty Transfer Tax.
EXTENSION –
Dr. Amy Rowe, Environmental & Resource Management Agent



Absent – No Report

USDA/NRCS –
Dan Mull, District Conservationist 
Dan reported on various NRCS programs and projects including an EQIP project in West Milford.

SSCC/NJDA –
Ferdows Ali



Absent – No Report

Meeting Schedule Changes
The SSCC meeting originally scheduled for 10/19/15 has been cancelled.  The next SSCC meeting is scheduled for 12/14/15.

Due to conflicts in his schedule, Matt Ward asked if the HEP meeting scheduled for 12/3/15 could be rescheduled, possibly to 12/10 or 12/17.  Fran will send an e-mail poll out to all supervisors regarding their availability and then a decision will be made.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, M/M Gray Russell, M/S Mario Tridente and passed unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,








Matthew J. Ward







Chairman
MEETING NOTICE
The next meeting will be held on Thursday,
November 5th, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.
at
The HEP-SCD District Office
80 Orchard St.
Bloomfield, NJ  07003
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